
Newsletter 2 

The Value of the month is  ópositivity ô 

é and last week ended very positively with our new reception children having their first school 

lunch ï and then 

bringing their parents 

in to meet the cooks 

and find out about our 

fresh, locally sourced 

products.

 

The new class is full of characters and they are settling very well ï although I am struggling to 

accept that they were born in 2014, because that was yesterdayé 

We have just started to receive the validated results from last year. We ar e especially excited that 

at the end of KS2, 47% of the chi ldren achieved the ógreater depthô score in the maths SAT. That 

compares to 24% nationally. We had undertaken the research project in maths, introducing Bar 

modelling and it was extremely successful across the school. As you know, for the past couple of 

years we have been aware that the children are becoming reluctant to read at home and this has 

impacted the standards in the classroom. We began by developing our class libraries, to encourage 

the children to read for pleasure. We have had book days and book weeks, to introduce the 

children to new authors and to share our own favourites. At last yearôs parentsô evening for English, 

we told you about the óreading staminaô and óinferenceô focus that we have had in guided reading 

and, of course, the wonderful FHWS has provided two new sets of reading books per class for the 

last couple of years, so that we can keep our books contemporary. 

When we analysed the results this year, we found that one of the reasons the children are 

struggling with comprehension is that they just donôt have a wide enough vocabulary. We decided 

that a focus for this year will be óusing your voiceô (not just the super-confident people who always 

have something to say!). We are going to try and complete as many of the ô50 things to do before 

you are 11 Ĳ ó sheet that was compiled by the National Trust ï and then encourage the children to 

talk about them. In this yearôs SAT there was a question about an orchard and hardly anyone knew 

what an orchard wasé well, one of the ô50 thingsô is to eat an apple fresh from a tree. The ô50 

thingsô sheet will accompany this newsletter. There are a few things, such as swimming in the sea 

and jumping over waves that we are going to have to leave u p to you. If you have a picture of your 



children doing either of these things which you could email in, we 

would love to add them to our display board.  

Here is the first of our ô50 thingsô, completed by Year 5  who have 

harvested their potatoes. The potatoes will be washed and taken to 

the kitchen for Marina to include in her cooking. Mrs Bragoli is very 

proud of her produce! If you have green fingers and would be able 

to help with this project next year, we are always grateful for 

people to help us plant seedlings in the early summer. 

 

 

 

Year 4 were our óstar classô last 

week because of the quiet, polite 

way that they are moving around 

the school. They have grown up 

with their change to this building. 

They have also just had their first 

ever clarinet lesson ï ótaking the 

clarinet outô and óputting it away 

againô. You may laugh, but this is some childrenôs first experience of real musical instruments and 

we have to teach them to treat the instruments with respect.  

Please come along on Monday 3 rd  December at 7.00pm for our Music Concert . You will have 

the chance to hear how the Year 4ôs are progressing and to hear Glee Club, orchestra and soloists.  

Year 1 have been enjoying their PE lessons with Miss Spendlove. It is amazing to think that this 

time last year they were struggling with their own coats, let alone changing for PE in a few minutes. 

The children are learning to handle a ball, ready for ósending awayô and óreceivingô practise. If you 

do play with balls with your children, it is really helpful if they learn to move around with the ball. 

Every year we have crestfallen children in the KS1 playground starting to play football and 

wondering why the other children are not ókicking the ball back to them like granddad does.ô 

 



Miss Byrne knows that children canôt write unless the words are in their heads, so Year  2 have 

been acting out the story of óThe Great Fire of Londonô.  The children ófreeze frameô and the others 

discuss what is happening at that point in the story. It is a brilliant way t o make sure that the 

children all have lots of active vocabulary and a clear story line when they start writing.  

Year 6 have been learning about blood. They created their own 

óbloodô using red jelly for the plasma, and marshmallows and rice for 

the red blood cells and platelets. The children used the iPad to see 

blood modelled. Dr Brandon, who was visiting as part of his training 

as a secondary science teacher, was very impressed at the detail of 

the teaching and the methodical way in which the children 

approached and recorded their task. We do try to keep our science 

teaching as practical as possible, because there is no substitute for 

óhands onô experience. 

Year 5 have been 

enjoying using our new 

MUGA. There is a óshock 

padô underneath the 

playing surface which 

makes it a slightly softer 

surface for young bones 

to run on when the 

grass is too wet. 

óAshmole Academy will be holding their Open Evening on Wednesday 3rd October 2018.  Families of Year 5 
and 6 pupils are invited to visit the school to see  the opportunities we offer pupils transferring to secondary 
school in September 2019.  Speeches by the Headteacher will be at 7.00 pm or earlier if full and 8.15 pm.  
Tours of the school run from 7.00 pm onwards.   Copies of the school prospectus will be available on the 
evening.  There will be no public parking on the school site.ô 


